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As a follow-up to the January 22, 2024 notice detailing the process for the election of IOTC
Board Members, a list of candidates has been developed. The list is for the two positions to
be filled, that being the IOTC President and the IOTC Secretary.

In accordance with the IOTC ByLaws, Revised December 1, 2023, the list of candidates that
were presented to the Board at the February Board meeting are now being posted. Individual
club members may make additional nominations for five days following the announcement.
Effective February 28, 2023 additional nominations will be accepted from club members.
Please contact either CJ Berry or Rick Kenny to have any additional candidate added to the
candidate list.

If additional candidate names are submitted to be added to the candidate list for the open
positions, then an IOTC membership vote process will be initiated.

If the candidate list, proposed by the Board, is unopposed, the IOTC Board will vote to accept
on a resolution to appoint the proposed candidates.

The list of candidates that were presented to the Board for the office of President and
Secretary is:

President — CJ Berry
Secretary — DD Kullman
Both candidates have agreed to continue their position responsibilities for a second two year term.

Individual IOTC members can submit additional nominations until March 4.

CJ Berry 480-330-9516, Rick Kenny 480-907-4793




